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 "the Lord God has given me the tongue of the learned, 
that i should know how to speak a word in season to him 
who is weary. He awakens me morning by morning, He 
awakens my ear to hear as the learned."  isa 50:4  i 
confess that is true because it is the word of God and 
God cannot lie.  i confess it for me and i confess it 
for you.  i believe it for me and i believe it for you.

there are many precious believers out there who have 
grown weary.  weary of the burden they feel they are 
carrying alone.  weary of the times that are descending 
upon us.  weary and perhaps even dreadful of what may 
be coming next.  we must not let them give up when the 
finish line is so close.  we may not be the first to 
cross, but we stop to carry our brother across with us.  
in so doing, "the last will be first, and the first 
last." matt 20:16

yes, i could tell you the old cliches.  "it's always 
darkest before the dawn."  "this too shall pass."  i'm 
sure you have heard them all many times.  words spoken 
by man meant to console are useless to create an 
environment other than pity; even self pity.  only the 
word of God can bring peace, joy and light into the 
situation.

if i might, i would offer you one more cliche.  "take 
it to the Lord in prayer."  "so that times of 
refreshing may come from the presence of the Lord."  
acts 3:19  there is a peace and joy that comes when we 
lay it before the Lord.  and we all know: the joy of 
the Lord is our strength!



we often talk about offering sacrifices to God.  
sacrifices of self.  sacrifices of praise.  He also 
wants us to sacrifice our burdens to Him.  perhaps you 
do not consider a burden as a worthy sacrifice.  has He 
not said, "'My strength is made perfect in weakness.'  
therefore most gladly i will rather boast in my 
infirmities, that the power of Christ may rest upon 
me."  2 cor 12:9

have you tried to carry it all alone for too long?  do 
you see no way out of it all?  respite is to be had.  
"for we have no power against this great multitude that 
is coming against us; nor do we know what to do, but 
our eyes are upon You." 2 chron 20:12  i think of the 
verse from a song we used to sing.  "Jesus knows that 
when we praise Him, when we lift Him up and raise Him, 
it does as much for us as it does for Him, cause we get 
lifted up." 

"praise Him for His mighty acts; praise Him according 
to His excellent greatness!  praise Him with the sound 
of the trumpet; praise Him with the lute and harp! 
praise Him with the timbrel and dance; praise Him with 
stringed instruments and flutes!  praise Him with loud 
cymbals; praise Him with clashing cymbals!  let 
everything that has breath praise the Lord."  psa 
150:1-6

praise Him in the midst of your struggles and trials.  
yes, battle against the attacks of the enemy.  confess 
the victory and believe it is yours.  receive the 
comfort only He can give.  "we do not look at the 
things which are seen, but at the things which are not 



seen." 2 cor 4:18  faith is a real substance and the 
unseen can become seen.

"who comforts us in all our tribulation, that we may be 
able to comfort those who are in any trouble, with the 
comfort with which we ourselves are comforted by God."  
2 cor 1:4  we are the body of Christ.  let us wrap our 
arms around those who have a need, be it physical, 
mental or spiritual.  we are "thoroughly equipped for 
every good work".  2 tim 3:17

"behold, the Lord’s hand is not shortened, that it 
cannot save; nor His ear heavy, that it cannot hear."  
isa 59:1  are you hearing what i'm hearing today?  
there are some who need to give and there are some who 
need to receive.  we are one body, working in unison, 
to care for the whole.

"no man left behind."  it's not just a slogan of man.  
it is the cry of God's heart.  "that the members should 
have the same care for one another.  and if one member 
suffers, all the members suffer with it; or if one 
member is honored, all the members rejoice with it."  1 
cor 12:25-26

"let us not grow weary while doing good, for in due 
season we shall reap if we do not lose heart." gal 6:9  
“for yet a little while, and He who is coming will come 
and will not tarry."  heb 10:37


